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To:  Board of Parks and Recreation 

From:  Mark Heintz – Director of Parks and Recreation 

Date:  October 15, 2024 

Re:  Cobblestones Park playground   

 

The Cobblestones Park playground was identified to be replaced in our repair and replacement schedule. 

$125,000 was included as a budget figure in the Town’s 2023 general obligation bond issue. Proposals 

were solicited from Sinclair Recreation, which is our local sales rep. for GameTime equipment. Each 

playground option is priced out through the cooperative purchasing group, Omnia Partners. The Town 

participates as a member of Omnia Partners and purchasing through this process fulfills the bidding 

requirement.   

 

Both options fall within the budgeted amount and will include removing the current equipment and 

safety surfacing, supplying the new equipment, freight, and installing the new equipment and engineered 

wood fiber safety surfacing. The existing musical instruments, which were added to the site in recent 

years, will remain to be part of the updated playground.  

Option 1 $124,991.29 

Option 2  $124,972.91 

Staff recommends playground option #1.  

 

Recommendation:  

Staff recommends the purchase of the option #1 playground using the Omnia Partners purchasing 

cooperative for Cobblestones Park at a total cost of $124,991.29 to be paid from the Town’s 2023 G.O. 

bond.  

 


